English | Māori

List of search results

PAPERSPAST

Papers Past Home Introduction Search Browse

Papers Past > Hawera & Normanby Star > 4 March 1922 > Page 4 > ALTON

ALTON

Hawera & Normanby Star, Volume XLII, 4 March 1922, Page 4

» About this newspaper

▶ View computer-generated

ALTON

(From Our Own Correspondent.)

The weather during the past few days has been anything but pleasant, being showery and windy, but affords a change from the hot, dry weather recently experienced. The rainfall for the past month was very low, only 1.86 inches being registered, and the grass has not come away as was expected earlier, although in many places there is evidence of very fine root crops for the coming winter.

The Alton Memorial Committee have to report that the memorial stone in honour of the fallen soldiers of the district has been completed and the work finally passed. The stone is of Aberdeen granite, beautifully polished, and the whole work reflects great credit on the cantractor, Mr. Jones, of Hawera. It is the intention of the committee, when the rest of the money is handed in, to write to the Education Board for permission to erect a concrete fence along the school ground in front of the stone. This should greatly add to the environment and be a vast improvement on the present fence. The unveiling ceremony is fixed for Anzac Day, when a Minister of the Crown will in all probability officiate.

This article has been automatically clipped from the Hawera & Normanby Star, organised into a single column, then optimised for display on your computer screen. As a result, it may not look exactly as it did on the original page. The article can be seen in its original form in the <u>page view</u>.

NATIONAL HIDDADV